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Email:info@barnsbury.surrey.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher: Mrs J Harrup 

16th May 2025 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
This week, our wonderful Year 6 pupils have been taking their SATs (Standard Assessment Tests). These national assessments 
are designed to measure children’s understanding in reading, grammar, punctuation, spelling, and maths as they near the end 
of their primary school journey. SATs provide a snapshot of what children have learned in certain subjects and help secondary 
schools understand where each child is in their learning. They also give us, as a school, valuable information about how we’re 
supporting our pupils academically. 
 
However, it’s important to remember what SATs don’t measure. They don’t measure the children’s creativity, kindness,       
resilience, or sense of humour. They don’t reflect their talents in art, music, sport, or drama. They don’t show how well they 
work in a team, how they support their friends, or how they light up a room with their smile. 
At our school, we value every part of a child’s development. SATs are just one piece of the puzzle. We are incredibly proud of 
each and every Year 6 pupil—not just for their hard work this week, but for the unique individuals they are every day. 

 
PAPAYA (Parents Against Phone Addiction in Young Adolescents) Talks 
The SWAN Trust have organised four talks for parents with Jennifer Powers from the PAPAYA.  These talks will be at 7.30pm on 
the following dates and times: 
3rd June Goldsworth Primary School, 12th June The Hermitage Schools, 18th June Beaufort Primary School, 26th June       
Barnsbury Primary School & Nursery 
The talks will look at: delaying the introduction of smartphones and social media and establishing good tech boundaries and 
promoting safe internet use.  The talks are for all parents within the SWAN Trust and you can attend any of the sessions.  It’s 
for all parents, not just those with children in Key Stage 2.  Further information on how to book a place to follow, please put 
the date in your diary. 
 
New Survey on Smartphones - South West Grid for Learning 
The South West Grid for Learning launched a new survey this month. The survey seeks to understand the concerns,               
expectations and experiences that parents and carers expect to face after giving a child their first smartphone. The overall   
objective is to map how this milestone is seen by those charged with caring for children. This is a little understood area, despite 
the impact that smartphones have on children. In particular the role these devices play in introducing children to the digital 
world. This survey is designed to change that. With concrete insights into how families navigate this transition, the SWGfL 
seeks to produce a support kit to help with these issues. The link to the survey is here. 
 
Parenting Workshop 
A five-week parenting course has been organised with MindWorks and will be held at Kingfield Primary School.  The course is 
entitled: Building confidence—identifying and supporting additional needs and will run from Wednesday 11th June to   
Wednesday 9th July.  The subjects covered on the course will include: Communication and Interaction;  Social, Emotional and 
Mental Health; Cognition and Learning; Physical and Sensory and Navigating the System and Signposting to Support. Please see 
the poster in the body of the newsletter for further information and how to book a place. 
 
Maths workshops for parents  
Surrey Family Learning (part of Surrey County Council) courses are delivered by qualified professionals, within the OFSTED 
framework. They are running online courses and workshops which will help parents to: support their child with maths for Key 
Stage one and Two; understand how children are taught at school and improve maths skills while helping their children to suc-
ceed. More information can be found here. 

 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
Mrs J E Harrup 
Headteacher 

https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/take-our-survey-share-your-experience-on-your-childs-first-smartphone/
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/search?keyword=math&category=FAMLRN


  

 

 

Star of the  

Week 

 

 

 

Effort  

Award 

 

 

 

Values  

Award 

Oak Logan Elizabeth Sadie 

Ash Robert Loki Ellie 

1B Hugo Nok Hang Haseeba 

1M Charlie Pipalina Jack 

2M Bertie Tommy Azhaan 

2T Connor Ted Auriella 

3B Skylar Freya George 

3M Emily R Fin Catrin 

4D Precious Samantha Frankie B 

4J Miriam Edward Teniola 

5M Rachael Owen Ella 

5T Ted Vinnie George H 

6G All of 6G All of 6G All of 6G 

6L All of 6L All of 6L All of 6L 

Congratulations to our Super Speller 

this week:   

Matthew (4D)  

 

 

Congratulations to the recipients of 

a WOW certificate this week:   

Emma-Rosie (Ash), Conor (Oak)  
Owyn (2T) and Finlay (4D) 

 

 

 



 

Year 1 

Just before the half-term break, Year 1 had an 

exciting and educational visit from the Life 

Space! The session focused on helping the  

children understand how to keep their bodies 

healthy through good habits, nutritious food, 

and regular exercise. 

 

During the visit, the children explored the 

different organs in the human body and  

discovered the important jobs each one does to 

keep us alive and well. From the heart that 

pumps blood, to the lungs that help us breathe, 

everyone was fascinated to learn how our  

bodies work together like a team. 

We also talked about the types of food that help 

us grow strong and stay full of energy. The  

children were very enthusiastic when discussing 

their favourite healthy meals and learning why 

it’s  

important to have a balanced diet. Exercise was 

another key topic, and the class shared lots of fun 

ideas for keeping active every day. 

One of the highlights of the session was helping 

Gerald the Giraffe make healthy choices  

throughout his day. With the children’s help,  

Gerald learned how to stay fit, eat well, and look 

after himself from morning to bedtime. 

The visit was a wonderful way to bring our science and PSHE learning to life, and the children came away full of 

knowledge—and excitement—about how to take care of their bodies. 



 

Genie Lab Science Club - KS1 

This term, our KS1 Science Club have been busy creating space stations! Well done everyone, they look  

fantastic!  

Genie Lab will be running a Summer Camp in the holidays, please see the below flyer if you are interested as there are 

limited spaces available.  



Dates for your diary 2024-25—Summer Term 

May  

Thursday 22nd Reception - Pirates Dress Up Day 

Friday 23rd 2T Class Assembly (9.00am) 

Friday 23rd  PTA Non Uniform Day 

Friday 23rd Girls’ football event at Barnsbury 

Friday 23rd End of half term—3.00pm/3.05pm finish 

26th May-6th June Two week half term 

June  

9th to 13th Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check & Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 

Weds 11th Reception School Trip  

Weds 18th Class photos  

Mon 23rd Sports Carousel Events during the day 

Tues 24th New Reception Parents Welcome Meeting 

Weds 25th Local Governing Committee Meeting (8am to 10am) 

Thursday 26th Sports Day—Nursery, Reception, KS1 am, picnic lunch, KS2 pm 

Friday 27th Oak Class Assembly (9.00am) 

July  

Tues 1st Secondary School Induction Days 

Tues 1st ‘Moving Up’ Afternoon & new Reception children visits 

Friday 4th Ash Class Assembly (9.00am) 

Thursday 10th/Friday 

11th 

Year 6 Day trips (with sleepover) - more information to follow. 

Monday 14th  1:30pm Y6 Production Dress Rehearsal, KS1 & Parents with small children 

Thursday 17th 1:30pm Yr 6 Production Dress Rehearsal, KS2 & Parents with small children 

Monday 21st 6.00pm Year 6 Production and Leavers’ Party  

Tuesday 22nd End of Term (1:15pm finish) 





















 

WOKING SWIMMING CLUB 

   

  Affiliated to: ASA, ASASER, SURREY COUNTY 
ASA 

www.wokingsc.co.uk 

 
 
NEW MEMBERS TRIALS 

 
For children born between 

    April 2016 and December 2019  

who are interested in competitive swimming 
 

to be held on 
 

Tuesday 10th June 2025  
From 6.30pm 

 

at 
 

Woking Pool in the Park 
 

2019 born are expected to be able to swim basic front crawl and backstroke.  
2016 b9orn must be able to swim good front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke. 
To request a time slot please scan the code below on your smartphone to sign up 

Or contact Jane by emailing: wokingsc.newmembers@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:wokingsc.newmembers@gmail.com




WOKING YOUTH GAMES 2025 - In partnership with Specsavers 

• Woking Leisure Centre 

• Saturday, 5th July, 8:30am – 4:00pm 

• FREE multi-sports event for Woking residents & school attendees 

• Register now: https://bit.ly/WokingYouthGames (or scan the QR code on posters around town!) 

• Choose up to 4 sports for your child to try, including: 

• Basketball (with Woking Blackhawks) 

• Cricket (with local clubs) 

• Football (with Woking Cardinals in the Community) 

• Tennis, Judo, Lifesaving, Squash, Golf & more! 

• Duathlon (Bike + Run) – taking place June 21 at Woking Sportsbox 

• Boccia – inclusive sport with Linkable & Freedom Leisure 

• All equipment provided  

•          Medals & awards for all participants 

• Open to children of various ages – check age guidelines on the registration link. 

• Let’s make this the BIGGEST one-day multi-sport event Woking has ever seen! 

• Plus: Learn how to join local clubs and even receive funding support for the next season! 

• Questions? Email: jay.jones@freedom-leisure.co.uk 

#WokingYouthGames #Woking2025 #Specsavers #GetActiveWoking #FamilyFun #YouthSports 




